
Kern Place Association 
Annual Member Meeting Minutes 
 
March 30, 2016 
 
 
The KPA Annual Member Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.   
 

Board member, Michael Maldonado, called the meeting to order.  He 
carried on business until the President, Marissa Villegas, arrived. 

 
Seven new Board members were elected by the membership. 
 

New Board members are Andrew Dand, Ted Escobedo, John Russell, 
John Byrd, David Nemir, Cygne Nemir, Charlie Intebi.  Returning Board 
members are John Newfang, Barbara Christopher, Jamey Rupley and 
Michael Maldonado. 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Treasurer Rogilio Chavira gave the treasurer’s report.  
 
Speakers talked about new and continuing projects that affect Kern Place. 
 

Raymond Telles, Executive Director of the Camino Real Regional 
Mobility Authority (CRRMA) in El Paso, spoke about the street car 
project. 
 
Peter Svarzbein, El Paso City Council Member for District 1, spoke about 
playground improvements, Robinson St. reconstruction and the Kern 
Place Heritage Corridor. 
 
Also speaking about the Kern Place Heritage Corridor were Fred Lopez 
and Carlos Gallinar. 
 
Jose Vela, project manager, also talked about the Robinson St. 
reconstruction. 
 
Tommy Gonzales, El Paso City Manager, talked about how funding is 
handled for the 2012 Quality of Life Bond Project 

 
All Board members were presented to the membership. 
 
  



New Business 
 
The problem with dogs not on leash and possible leash free hours at 
Alethea Park was discussed. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM 


